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77(e), 199, 337(2), 455, and 659(6) of the 
Bankruptcy Act (11 U.S.C. 203(l), 205(e), 
599, 737(2), 855, and 1059(6)) also contain 
provisions with respect to the rights of 
the United States relative to priority 
of payment. For the filing of returns by 
a trustee in bankruptcy or by a re-
ceiver, see section 6012(b)(3) and 28 
U.S.C. 960. Bankruptcy courts have ju-
risdiction under the Bankruptcy Act to 
determine all disputes regarding the 
amount and validity of taxes claimed 
in a proceeding under the Bankruptcy 
Act. A proceeding under the Bank-
ruptcy Act or a receivership proceeding 
does not discharge any portion of a 
claim of the United States for taxes ex-
cept in the case of a proceeding under 
section 77 or chapter X of the Bank-
ruptcy Act. However, the claim may be 
settled or compromised as in other 
cases in court. 

(d) For the requirement that a re-
ceiver, trustee in bankruptcy, or other 
like fiduciary give notice as to his 
qualification as such, see section 6036 
and the regulations thereunder. 

§ 301.6871(b)–1 Claims for income, es-
tate, and gift taxes in proceedings 
under the Bankruptcy Act and re-
ceivership proceedings; claim filed 
despite pendency of Tax Court pro-
ceedings. 

(a) If it is determined that a defi-
ciency is due in respect of income, es-
tate, or gift tax and the taxpayer has 
filed a petition with the Tax Court be-
fore (1) the adjudication of bankruptcy 
in any liquidating proceeding, (2) the 
filing with a court of competent juris-
diction or (where approval is required 
by the Bankruptcy Act, 11 U.S.C. chap-
ters 1–14) the approval of a petition of, 
or the approval of a petition against, 
any taxpayer in any other proceeding 
under the Bankruptcy Act, or (3) the 
appointment of a receiver, the trustee, 
receiver, debtor in possession, or other 
like fiduciary, may, upon his own mo-
tion, be made a party to the Tax Court 
proceeding and thereafter may pros-
ecute the appeal before the Tax Court 
as to that particular determination. No 
petition shall be filed with the Tax 
Court for a redetermination of the defi-
ciency after the adjudication of bank-
ruptcy, the filing or (where approval is 
required by the Bankruptcy Act) the 
approval of a petition of, or the ap-

proval of a petition against, any tax-
payer in any other bankruptcy pro-
ceeding, or the appointment of the re-
ceiver. 

(b) Even though the determination of 
a deficiency is pending before the Tax 
Court for redetermination, proof of 
claim for the amount of such defi-
ciency may be filed with the court in 
which the proceeding under the Bank-
ruptcy Act or receivership proceeding 
is pending without awaiting final deci-
sion of the Tax Court. In case of a final 
decision of the Tax Court before the 
payment or the disallowance of the 
claim in the proceeding under the 
Bankruptcy Act or receivership pro-
ceeding, a copy of the Tax Court’s deci-
sion may be filed by the district direc-
tor with the court in which such pro-
ceeding is pending. 

(c) While a district director is re-
quired by section 6871(a) and paragraph 
(a) of § 301.6871(a)–1 to make immediate 
assessment of any deficiency, such as-
sessment is not made as a jeopardy as-
sessment within the meaning of section 
6861, and consequently the provisions 
of that section do not apply to any as-
sessment made under section 6871. 
Therefore, the notice of deficiency pro-
vided in section 6861(b) will not be 
mailed. Although such notice will not 
be issued, a letter will be sent to the 
taxpayer or to the trustee, receiver, 
debtor in possession, or other like fidu-
ciary, notifying him in detail how the 
deficiency was computed, that he may 
furnish evidence showing wherein the 
deficiency is incorrect, and that upon 
request he will be granted a conference 
by the district director with respect to 
such deficiency. However, such letter 
will not provide for such a conference 
where a petition was filed with the Tax 
Court before (1) the adjudication of 
bankruptcy in a liquidating pro-
ceeding, (2) the filing with a court of 
competent jurisdiction or (where ap-
proval is required by the Bankruptcy 
Act), the approval of a petition of, or 
the approval of a petition against, any 
taxpayer in any other proceeding under 
the Bankruptcy Act, or (3) the appoint-
ment of a receiver. 
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